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Senator Sherry asked: 
 

 
 
Answer: 
 
Action taken by APRA 
APRA has undertaken a review of the common clearing house arrangements used by 
employers for the payment of superannuation contributions.  APRA has been liaising 
with ASIC and the ATO to improve its understanding of the operation of clearing 
houses in relation to both employers and superannuation trustees. 
APRA issued an FAQ to industry on 16 September 2005, advising APRA’s approach 
to the use of clearing houses.  In particular, APRA confirmed that a superannuation 
contribution paid by an employer through a clearing house enters the ‘superannuation 
system’ when it is received by the trustee of the fund (not when it is received by the 
clearing house). (refer FAQ 12.1 on the APRA website) 
This is also reflected in the ATO’s Superannuation Guarantee Determination issued 
on 16 November 2005 (and available on the ATO’s website). 
APRA will assess the trustee’s risk management in relation to clearing house 
arrangements used or promoted by funds as part of the RSE licensing process and 
ongoing prudential supervision. 
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Regulation of Clearing Houses 
The majority of clearing house arrangements fall outside the outsourcing requirements 
of the SIS Regulations. From the information to hand it also appears unlikely that any 
trustees are directly operating a clearing house service. 
 
APRA understands that ASIC is considering clearing houses in two contexts. The first 
is that the provision of a clearing house service by a trustee of a superannuation fund 
(or its associates) is an exception to the general prohibition on kickbacks in section 
68A of the SIS Act.   The second context is whether some clearing house facilities are 
'non-cash payment facilities' and subject to ASIC's licensing regime (refer to the 
Attachment in IR05-60 available on ASIC’s website).  The regulatory issues relating 
to superannuation clearing houses are matters on which ASIC has been working 
closely with Treasury, the ATO and APRA 
 
In APRA’s view, it appears fraud by, or within, a clearing house operation is unlikely 
to be covered under the compensation provisions in Part 23 of the SIS Act.  In 
APRA’s view, liabilities arising from negligence by a clearing house operator is a 
contractual issue between the employer and the clearing house.   
 
 




